
IOSC CALL NOTES – 11/12/19  

Members Present:      Advisors Present: 

 Eric Fransted      Deb Fleming 

 Darren O’Laughlin     Mike Black 

 Troy Phelps      Erin Burkhammer 

 Ben Oakleaf 

Not Present: 

 Patrick Morgan 

 Dave Larson 

 Leander Real Bird 

 Mark Redfox 

 Rich Gray 

 

Agenda Topics: 

1. New Membership – Welcome to two new BLM reps to replace Scott Lucas. 

 Darren O’Laughlin – Jackson IHC Supt. 

 Eric Fransted – BLM Idaho State AFMO 

 Rick Young (NPS) has moved on – looking for two new NPS reps to replace him. 

 To help with versatility and participation, looking to replace reps with two people when an opening 

occurs.  Hopefully this will help provide a broad perspective on the topics and for tasks, and increase 

membership over time and avoid a big influx of new members at once. 

2. OTC is now IPSC – INCIDENT and POSITION STANDARDS COMMITTEE.  IPSC is still our parent committee just 

with a new name. 

3. HEQB Span of Control Tasking. 

 THANKS to RICH and LEANDER for their help on this tasking, their perspective and feedback was 

extremely important. 

 Please review the tasking response (attached) so that we are up to speed on this issue.  I think this issue 

will come back to our committee in the form of actually defining the span of control at the single 

resource boss level. 

4. A Hazmat term is incorrect in the IRPG. – Patrick has the email and logged it. 

5. IRPG Change Request Form Status – OMB did not like the original, so still working through getting it approved. 

6. Providing Feedback on illustrations for the 10 & 18 – Similar to the old cartoons, NWCG is creating new 

illustrations to accompany the 10 & 18.  We will be used to provide feedback as they get completed. 

7. Burkhammer updates –  

 S130 Update – Field testing of the new course will occur in June, 2020.  We will be used to provide some 

feedback on course objectives as they come up. 

 IPDs – Writer/Editor will be making grammatical changes, but nothing substantial. 

 DIVS – Earlier feedback we provided last year suggested removing the requirement to be English 

speaking.  CONFIRMING THAT IS THE CASE? – Provide me your feedback by next week so we can 

get it to Erin.  BACKGROUND: If I remember correct, we wanted it removed because we felt that 

someone could not get that qual without that ability, therefore it was redundant. 

 DIVS – Minor tweak to the statement regarding developing a plan.  See the email from Erin and 

provide feedback by next week. 

Next Conference Call – TUESDAY, DECEMBER 3rd at 1030 mst.   

 Conference Call # will be assigned later. 


